From: Chambers - Catanzariti VP < Chambers. Catanzariti. VP@fwc.gov.au>

Sent: Friday, April 3, 2020 10:41 AM

To: 'Rachel Liebhaber' <rachell@hsu.net.au>

Cc: ldoust lisa.doust@stjames.net.au>; Leigh Svendsen <leighs@hsu.net.au>; Chambers - Catanzariti VP

<Chambers.Catanzariti.VP@fwc.gov.au>; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au>

Subject: RE: AM2016/31 - Health Professionals and Support Services Award 2010

Dear Ms Liebhaber,

The Vice President has granted the extension request contained in the below email. Accordingly, the HSU's submissions in reply are now due by close of business Friday, 10 April 2020.

Kind regards,

Alyce Lia

Associate to Vice President Catanzariti AM

Fair Work Commission

Tel: (02) 9308 1810

chambers.catanzariti.vp@fwc.gov.au

Level 10, 80 William Street

East Sydney NSW 2011

www.fwc.gov.au

From: Rachel Liebhaber < rachell@hsu.net.au>

Sent: Thursday, 2 April 2020 3:59 PM

To: Chambers - Catanzariti VP < < Chambers. Catanzariti. VP@fwc.gov.au >

Cc: ldoust s.doust@stjames.net.au>; Leigh Svendsen <leighs@hsu.net.au>

Subject: RE: AM2016/31 - Health Professionals and Support Services Award 2010

AM2016/31

Four yearly review of modern awards Health Professional and Support Services Award

Dear Associate,

I write in relation to the above matter and the correspondence below.

The HSU seeks a further extension for its reply submissions, as a number of unexpected pressing matters have arisen this week. This includes the recent Fair Work Commission Statement [2020] FWCFB 1760 relating to variations of awards in relation to Covid-19, for which the deadline for submissions is Monday 6 April.

Accordingly, the HSU respectfully requests a further week's extension until Friday 10 April 2020.

We note that granting this further extension should not prejudice other parties, as it will still allow for a fortnight in order to provide a final reply, due to the extended final deadline.

Regards,

Rachel Liebhaber | National Industrial Officer | HSU National

Suite 46, Level 1, 255 Drummond Street, Carlton VIC, 3053

ABN 68 243 768 561

p 03 8579 6328 m 0429 217 234

e rachell@hsu.net.au w www.hsu.net.au



HSU National acknowledges the Traditional Owners and Elders past and present across Australia. We acknowledge the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin Nation, the Traditional Owners of the lands on which our office is located.